THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2024 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED – 3-26-24
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President Carol Anselmo called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President; Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President; Howard Bernstein, Secretary, and John Dorogoff, Treasurer.  Steve Rousseau was out of the country so not present.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. As required, the meeting notice was posted 48 hours in advance of the meeting by the mailroom, on the bulletin board, website, Facebook and sent to membership via email blast.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Board Meeting Protocol – Carol addressed the proper protocol for a Board meeting referring to Robert’s Rules of Order.  She stated that typically the membership did not have the opportunity to speak until the end of the meeting but she believed the Board was being open to suggestions and comments when allowing membership to comment during when an agenda item has it being discussed.  However, at the last meeting things did get a little out of control.  The Board will continue with the procedure as is but asked that all questions be addressed to the chair and that there be no communication between membership when a question is asked and being answered.
New Roof Procedure – Currently the HOA has a tile manufacturing company that the ACC researched and found to meet the necessary criteria for residents installing new roofs.  The tiles are available to any roofer.  However, if a member has a roof tile from another company, they should feel free to present it to the ACC with their application for replacement and the ACC will review it.

APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the Board of Directors meeting held on January 23, 2024 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by John and all voted in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
John provided an update on the financial status of the community based on the January 2024 financial report.  He stated that as it was the first month of a new year there was not much to discuss.  He highlighted the current cash balances and stated that the Association remains in a strong position.  He also stated some expenses were over budget for the month but that is mainly due to annual and quarterly expenses that occur in January.
He reviewed collections stating that there are two (2) accounts 90-days past due which will be turned over to the HOA attorney for collection.  Thirteen (13) accounts are 30-days past due and all have been sent late letters.  

John then informed the Board that at the last meeting a discussion was held about obtaining a 1-year CD in the amount of $200,000 from BankFlorida if they would put in writing the contingency requested at the last meeting.  They could not, therefore, John proceeded with a 6 month CD at 3.75% rate.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscape Committee – Gina Serraes, Chair, reported that CPM sent eleven (11) sod samples to the University of Florida to be tested for Sugar Cane Mosaic (LVN).  Of the eleven (11), seven (7) came back as positive.  The sod must be removed and replaced as there is no cure and it will continue to spread.  Gina stated that the cost of replacement for the diseased areas is around $25,000.  Carol made a motion to approve up to $25,000 for the replacement of sod in the diseased areas with Palmetto or Citra Blue sod; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Pool Committee – Sheila Wycinowski, Chair, reported the mustard algae on the walls of the pool is being treated and suggested that the next time a message is sent to the community regarding the closing of the pool that it be more detailed as whether the pool is okay to be used up until the time of treatment; new filters will be installed after the algae treatment is completed; and the fence is in production but no date for installation has been scheduled yet.
Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, reported that some Board members and the chairs of the ACC and Landscape committee met with J. Morton to review the categorized trees marked 1 plus that need to be addressed immediately.  The trees marked 1 can be addressed over time.  A final plan is scheduled to be ready by March 15th.  Howard also reported that he and Gina (Landscape Chair) met with Seacoast Utilities to discuss what is planned and to determine if anything planned could affect any water lines.  Seacoast explained that at the time The Isles was built the city, developer and Seacoast where all involved in the planning approval process and the lines/easements were set so many feet from any plantings so there should be no problems.
While meeting with J. Morton it was asked what recommendations they may have for the mature trees that might be or become problematic.  Michelle from J. Morton said an arborist might have some recommendations and suggested a meeting between an arborist they work with and the Board.  
The Board elected via email to proceed with Step 3 of the J Morton contract which is preparation of landscape plan per tree replacement.  Howard made a motion to ratify the decision to proceed and to schedule a meeting with the arborist; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.

MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated January 23, 2024 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna reported that the new treadmill and upright bike have been delivered and residents have made favorable comments about both.
She reminded everyone of Candidate Night on March 6th and the Annual Meeting and Election on March 13th.  She reviewed the proper procedure for returning the proxy and ballot and stressed the importance of the proxy for quorum purposes. 

She also mentioned receiving a message from FPL that there is the possibility of drones being flown between the hours of 8 am and 5 pm but the message was not clear as to when and what locations. 

She stated that she was working on a price for an asphalt repair in front of 625 Hudson Bay and a cracked sidewalk along Military Trail.  
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Amendment to Docs Regarding Lot Perimeter Wall Maintenance – Carol reviewed the way the documents currently read which is when pressure cleaning the walls of your home, you clean your 3 walls and the zero-lot line wall of the neighboring house.  The recommendation is to change the wording in the documents so that a homeowner is responsible for all 4 sides of his home and nothing on the neighbor’s home.  Howard made a motion that the proposed change be put forth to membership for a vote; and, that clarification be sought from the Association’s attorney on Paragraph 14.3 which states “structural repairs to the Lot Perimeter Wall shall be performed solely by the Association or its assigns”; seconded by John and all voted in favor.  It was recommended that a cover letter accompany the amendment as this amendment pertains mainly to the single-family homes and not the attached homes but the attached homes must vote on this amendment.  A townhall meeting was also recommended.
NEW BUSINESS
Replacement of A/C Units in Multi-Purpose Room – Donna reported that one of the a/c units servicing the multi-purpose (cardroom) and kitchen was in need of Freon.  The cost of repair would be around $1,000.  Rather than spending $1,000 on the unit, which is 20 years old, it would probably make sense to replace both units.  There have been several conversations about replacing these units but the units just kept cooling so the Board elected to wait.  Three (3) bids were received and all are within a couple of $100 of each other.  Bertha made a motion to accept the bid from Comfort Zone (current vendor) in the amount of $14,200 for two 4-ton air conditioners to be paid from Reserves; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.
Residents Complaints about Speeding and Not Obeying Traffic Rules – Management has received several complaints from residents who have witnessed drivers exceeding 20 miles per hour within the community and some drivers not obeying traffic rules when going around the round-abouts.  Howard volunteered to have discussion with the Palm Beach Gardens Community Affairs Office to see if they could provide some suggestions on this matter.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident asked again as to why certain trees; i.e., the Magnolias and some palms are not included in the annual maintenance contract.  He believed the present exclusion was a contradiction to the documents.
· Another resident asked why the Association only flush cuts a tree and does not remove the roots.

· A resident submitted photos of the condition of his sod and asked why the sod in his backyard has not been replaced.  He stated that the dues have been raised but mulch has been taken away, the driveways are not being sprayed, the beds are not being sprayed, and there is a depression in the road in front of 693 Hudson Bay that has not been addressed.  Some gutters/swales are raised again after being repaired about year and a half ago.  He also recommended that there should be at least a couple of townhall meetings per year for the residents to participate and ask questions.
Next Meeting Date – The next meeting is the Annual Meeting and Election on March 13, 2024 in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:42 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
